## November 20, 2003

04-072

APPOINTMENT OF PAUL HILL AS INTERIM CAMPUS

PRESIDENT - SYLVANIA CAMPUS

PREPARED BY:

Jerry Donnelly, Director -- Human Resources

APPROVED BY:

Randy McEwen, Vice President, Administrative Services

Gerard "Jerry" Berger, President

REPORT:

Dr. Alice Jacobson, Campus President –Sylvania Campus retired in May, 2003 but agreed to continue to serve on a temporary basis until December 19, 2003. The College has initiated a search process for Dr. Jacobson's replacement. However, the process will not be completed before the end of Dr. Jacobson's tenure. It is essential that leadership and management continuity be maintained for the Sylvania Campus and the communities it serves during the period a new Campus President is being selected.

Paul Hill has served as the Sylvania Campus Dean of Instruction since August 2001. As Dean of Instruction, Mr. Hill has served as a member of Dr. Jacobson's campus management team and is well versed in the instructional and student services programs offered as well as issues and challenges facing the campus.

RECOMMENDATION:

That the Board approve the appointment of Mr. Paul Hill as the Interim Campus President – Sylvania Campus effective December 19, 2003 until such time as the recruitment and selection process for a successor to Dr. Jacobson is completed.

Resolutions 04-056 through 04-072 were moved for approval by Director Germond and it passed unanimously.